
Friday, April 16th Beginning at 8:00 PM
WeB - Access will be limited to inquiry only and users will not be able to set up new transfers 
until Monday, April 19th after 8:00 AM. Your User ID and Password will remain unchanged but 
will be asked to choose new security questions and answers. 

PhoneSmart - Access will be limited to inquiry only and you will not be able to set up new 
transfers until Monday, April 19th after 8:00 AM. 

Text Banking - Access will be limited to inquiry only and you will not be able to set up new 
transfers until Monday, April 19th, after 8:00 AM.

Popmoney - There will be no access to Popmoney after Friday, April 16th at 8:00 PM. Former 
Peoples Bank customers who used this service will need to re-enroll after Monday, April 19th 
at 8:00 AM.

Saturday, April 17th
All former Peoples Bank locations will be closed. They will reopen Monday, April 19th.

Monday, April 19th Beginning at 8:00 AM.
All former Peoples Bank locations will reopen under the name of Whitaker Bank.

Mobile Deposit - Former Peoples Bank users will need to re-enroll after this date. Enrolling is 
fast and easy! Simply enroll through the App or by visiting one
of our conveniently located branches.

Popmoney - Former Peoples Bank users will need to
re-enroll after this date. Users can re-enroll through
Bill Pay while on a desktop computer.

Statements - Former Peoples Bank customers will receive
an additional bank statement for the month of April
with an ending date of 4/18/2021.

To ensure a smooth transition, here are some dates to keep in mind.

You’re In Good Hands.
Rest assured that your ATM, Debit and Credit Cards will stay the same, 
as well as all of your account numbers.


